

## **DHMH**

Department of Health and Mental Hygiene
Martin O'Malley, Governor - Anthony G. Brown, Lt. Governor - John M. Colmers, Secretary

## MARYLAND BOARD OF PHARMACY

4201 Patterson Avenue Baltimore, Maryland 21215-2299 Donald Taylor, Board President - LaVerne G. Naesea, Executive Director

## SENT VIA CERTIFIED MAIL ARTICLE #: 7008 3230 0001 0323 5447

April 21, 2009

Schulman & Kaufman, LLC Attorneys at Law Attn: Mr. Joseph Kaufman One Charles Center 100 N. Charles Street, Suite 600. Baltimore, MD 21201

Re: Dominic Gasdia, License #08479

Dear Mr. Kaufman,

At its April 15, 2008 meeting, the Board voted to terminate the probation of your client, Mr. Dominic Gasdia. The change in license status from Probation to Active will occur on May 3, 2009.

Pursuant to COMAR 10.34.06, every pharmacist licensed by the Board must ensure that the Board has their current mailing address. Every Maryland licensed pharmacist who works in Maryland, must also report to the Board the pharmacist's place of employment. Please ensure that your client complies with these requirements.

The Board will not expunge any of your records. All public records of the Board will remain public.

If you have any questions regarding this correspondence you may contact me at (410) 764-5908.

Sincerely,

Dorcas Ann Taylor, PharmD, JD

Pharmacist Compliance Officer

Cc: Linda Bethman, Board Counsel Shirley Costley, License Manager LaVerne Naesea, Executive Director Board File